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NHS and care volunteer responders 
The NHS and Care Volunteer Responders programme has mobilised volunteers who are available to provide support to NHS services. Referrals for volunteer support can be made by any health and social care professional. 

Making a referral is quick and easy, and the calls can positively impact a person’s wellbeing.


Winter vaccinations
From Friday 15 December, the national booking system and NHS App will close for flu and COVID-19  vaccination booking.
 
After this date you can book a COVID-19 vaccination directly with a local vaccination service, such as a Pharmacy or visit a walk-in site. 

You can book a flu jab by contacting your GP surgery or finding a Pharmacy.

The NHS COVID pass will close on 4 December 2023, as vaccination status no longer needs to be demonstrated domestically or for international travel and the pass is no longer needed.




Cancer bus tours country
A double-decker bus is touring parts of the country to raise awareness of the signs and symptoms of Cancer and urge people to visit their GP if they notice something unusual.

The giant blue bus is branded with striking messages to remind people that catching cancer earlier makes it more treatable. One message highlights that of the 78 passengers that the bus can carry, 65 would survive Cancer if it was found at the earliest stage.

Over the 450-mile journey, the bus will visit areas where early diagnosis rates for cancer are among the lowest.


Giant lung roadshow tour
We are raising awareness of Lung Cancer by taking eye-catching giant inflatable lungs on a tour through lung cancer hotspots. The tour will help people to recognise their potential Cancer symptoms earlier.

It comes as new survey data reveals around half of those questioned believed that Lung Cancer only affects a small amount of people every year. In fact, Lung Cancer is the leading cause of Cancer deaths in the UK.

Travel for treatment option
Patients who have been waiting the longest for treatment are being offered the opportunity to travel to a different hospital, if it means they could be seen sooner. Up to 400,000 eligible patients who have been waiting longer than 40 weeks will be contacted by their hospital.

Patients will be able to submit their details including how far they are willing to travel – 50 miles, 100 miles or nationally. Teams can then identify if alternative hospitals have capacity to see them sooner. 



Updates to the NHS App
The NHS App has been redesigned to make it simpler for patients to find and access services. Patients will be prompted to update their NHS App over the next few weeks and will see an updated home page, simpler structure, and easier-to-understand language. The roll out should start before Christmas.

Some services have moved within the NHS App, but all the services patients need are still available.
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